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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

June 3, 2002

Contact:
Laura Figueroa

Communications Manager

512.320.0099 x.14

Lfigueroa@txiolta.org

OFFICIAL STATEMENT OF THE TEXAS EQUAL ACCCESS TO JUSTICE FOUNDATION

Re: U.S. 5th Circuit Court’s Refusal To Grant En Banc Rehearing of Interest on Lawyers’ Trust Accounts (IOLTA) Arguments

In October 2001, a three-judge panel of the United States 5th Circuit Court of Appeals ruled that the Texas Interest on Lawyers’ Trust Accounts (IOLTA) Program, administered by the Texas Equal Access to Justice Foundation, is unconstitutional. In response, the Foundation filed a petition for rehearing en banc (a rehearing before the entire panel of the 5th Circuit Court). The 5th Circuit Court of Appeals today denied the Foundation’s petition (http://www.ca5.uscourts.gov/).  

The Texas Equal Access to Justice Foundation is extremely disappointed by the 5th Circuit Court’s refusal to rehear arguments regarding the retention of the Texas IOLTA program. We intend to immediately seek review by the United States Supreme Court.

The Texas IOLTA program began in 1984 whereby attorneys voluntarily pooled the interest earned on trust accounts to provide civil legal services to the poor. In 1989, the Supreme Court of Texas made participation mandatory for Texas attorneys. The IOLTA program in Texas currently generates approximately $5 million yearly without taxing the public and at no cost to lawyers or their clients. The funds help to meet the ever-growing needs of low-income individuals who otherwise would not have the monetary resources to attain access to the justice system. 

IOLTA programs throughout the nation have been carefully crafted by state Supreme Courts and Legislatures to comply with the law. Because of the structure of IOLTA programs, there is no taking of client money. Only nominal sums or funds held for a short period of time are placed into IOLTA accounts. If the deposit of a single client is large enough or held long enough to earn interest after banking charges and administrative fees are imposed, the funds may not be placed in IOLTA accounts. 

The Texas Equal Access to Justice Foundation is convinced of the legality of the Interest on Lawyers’ Trust Accounts concept and of the sound public policy that has encouraged its growth. The Foundation will continue to operate the IOLTA program pending a decision by the U.S Supreme Court.

###

